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Under the Hood with…… 
 

    your Prez,  James Kasper 
 

  Greetings fellow Model A'ers, 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

By the time you read this message, we should have the election behind 
us. I’m so tired of hearing the lies from the media and each candidate. 
The Autumn A Tour was a lot of fun, it was a beautiful day for a drive 
and visiting with our friends from the Austin and Luling clubs. 
Already looking forward to our combined Annual Picnic and 
Christmas Party November 14th. Don’t forget auction items and gift 
for the White Elephant Christmas exchange. More information to 
come so watch your emails. 

  The Steering 
Wheel 

Keeping it on the road! 
James Kasper 

Gaylon & James in front of Gaylon’s Model A PU 
Autumn A 2020 The Chris Powell Memorial Tour Oct 31, 2020 



 
 
 
 
Driving Model A’s – James & Chris Kasper; Gary East; Gaylon Vaughn; Steve & Nancy Whiddon; Bill & Theresa 
Spellacy; Willie & Laura Sanders we headed towards Cuero and then onto Gonzales. Our first stop was 
McDonald’s in Cuero where Gary East had to leave us due to a family emergency. The rest of us enjoyed a 
leisurely drive through the countryside towards Gonzales. We had a brief pit stop at Stripes in Gonzales and then 
on to Palmetto State Park to meet up with the Austin A’s. With our 5 Model A’s we were met with 15 more from 
the Austin As. We drove through the Park then headed back to Gonzales for our picnic lunch at the Brickyard 
Pavilion in Independence Park. It was good to see each other again. John Hall, Sam Jackson, Gilmary Powell and 
her sons welcomed us with a short speech and blessing before our meal. Then it was time to head back home. 
Some of the Austin As headed back into Gonzales for a little shopping, our Victoria group started back home 
taking the back roads again. We stopped at the DQ in Cuero for a dessert break, said goodbye, then discovered 
that our A had a flat tire. Thank goodness there was a service station right across the street. All it took was a little 
air and then we were on our way again. It started out cool, then turned into a nice sunshiny day. 
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The Chris Powell Memorial Tour 

   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Willie, Gaylon, James, Chris Steve, Laura 

Bill & Theresa 

Front & Back of the T-Shirt 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS - 2020
PRESIDENT 
James Kasper 
361-649-2756 

 j.kasper59@yahoo.com 
     

VICE-PRESIDENT 
Gary Henrichs 
 361/575-4635 

gghenrichs@suddenlink.net 
 

SECRETARY 
Chris Kasper 
361-649-1145 

j.kasper59@yahoo.com 
 

TREASURER 
Gail Henrichs 
 361/575-4635 

gghenrichs@suddenlink.net 

TOUR CHAIRMAN 
Ron Albert 

956-378-1740 
elizenaalbert@gmail.com 

 

SUNSHINE LADY 
Nena Albert 
936-689-7632 

elizenaalbert@gmail.com 
 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Nancy Whiddon 

361-648-1961 
nwhiddon@suddenlinkmail.com 

 

Victori-A’s Website: 
https://www.victoriamodelaclub.com/ 

Webmaster:  Anita Harris 
361-815-2335 

aeharris68@gmail.com 

MOTTO:  A society which is 
dedicated to the 
restoration and 
preservation of the Model 
A Ford as manufactured 
from 1928 through 1931.  
 

 

Model A Ford Club of America, 250 S. Cypress St. La Habra, California 90631 

  
 

Nov 01 – Daylight Saving Time Ends 
Nov 03 – Election Day 
Nov 11 – Veterans Day 
Nov 14 – Meeting, Auction, Christmas Party 
Nov 26 – Thanksgiving Day 
 

Dec 05 – Reverse Christmas Parade 
Dec 07 – Pearl Harbor Day 
Dec 13 – Monthly Meeting TBA 
Dec 21 – First Day of Winter 
Dec 25 – Christmas Day 
 
Watch emails for any changes or additions.  
 

Calendar of Events 

Some information contained in 
our newsletter may have been 
reprinted from other newsletters; 
we thank and acknowledge them. 

 

 

   

 Please continue to keep all 
our members in your prayers 

Subject to changeHappy Birthday 
November 

 

Jody Brett  11/03 
Hollis Millard  11/04 
Laura Sanders  11/14 
J.R. Rusch  11/23 
 

Happy Anniversary 
November 

 

None for November     
  
 
If I have missed your birthday or anniversary, please let me 
know email nwhiddon@suddenlinkmail.com 

We remember Buddy Perkins on his 
November 15th birthday.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Victoria Veterans Day Parade – Wednesday, Nov 11th. The parade starts at about 10am near The Public 
Library and ends in front of The Victoria County Courthouse. A formal ceremony will begin at 11am on the 
Courthouse steps. More info will be coming later. (Parade cancelled, have not yet heard about any other plans 
for this year 2020) 

	VICTORIA	LIGHTED	CHRISTMAS	PARADE	2020	

Tis the season! The Annual Lighted Christmas Parade will be December 5th, 2020 in Riverside Park 
starting at 6p!  

This year is going to be a Reverse Parade due to COVID restrictions and a fireworks show to follow 
sponsored by The Hartman Family. This means, as a parade float you will be assigned a spot in Riverside 
Park and you will stay there for the evening while community members drive past and view all the floats!   

*Limited spots available this year due to the change in location. First come first serve basis. 

Keep an eye out on Victoria Parks and Recreation Facebook or Instagram for more information about 
the Parade and Christmas on the Square.  

Save the Date 
 

We will have a combined Annual Meeting, Picnic, Auction  
& 

Christmas Party 
 

Saturday, November 14th 

 

At Gaylon’s new church location 
 

Lighthouse Free Will Baptist Church 
 605 Glascow St, Victoria, TX 77904 

 

Come about 11am for meet & great 
lunch at 12 noon  

 

bring your auction items, Christmas gift for our traditional Christmas gift 
exchange, and a side dish to go with fried chicken furnished by the club 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sept/Oct 2020 Model “A” News 

I just received the digital The Restorer 
Nov/Dec and our club report is not in it. I want 
you to know that it was submitted well before 
the deadline and I did receive confirmation that 
it was received. It was the right amount of 
words and the picture was per specifications. I 
have emailed to see why it was not published. 
Below is what you would have seen. 

Sept/Oct 2020 The Restorer 

Chapter Report 
 
Meetings have been cancelled, Texas Tour scaled down, 
Pate Swap Meet cancelled. We are looking forward to our 
Annual Meeting/lunch/auction in Sept. We get together with 
the Victoria AACA Club for a Mini Show ‘N Shine once a 
month at DQ for a snack, fellowship with each other and our 
cars. We practice social distancing, stay safe, 6ft apart, wear 
our masks. Pictured: Gary East and his 1930 Model A Coupe 
at DQ. 
 
Nancy Whiddon 
Victori-A’s Model A Ford Club 
Victoria, TX  

I also submitted the picture above to The Restorer 
and evidently it was not to their specifications. I 
submitted the same picture to The Model A News, 
and they published it just fine in the Sept/Oct 
issue. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 tips for protecting your car from day-
to-day hazards... 

by Hagerty Media 
 

check it out here 
 

for tips on tires, battery, car cover, safety 
 
 

https://www.hagerty.com/media/advice/4-tips-for-protecting-your-car-from-day-to-day-
hazards/?utm_source=SFMC&utm_medium=email&utm_content=20_October_10_Newsletter_Weekend 

Board of Directors Election Results: 
 
October 25 - Your votes were cast and counted by volunteers at 
MAFCA headquarters.  The following candidates were elected to 
a 2-year term beginning January 1, 2021 and ending December 31, 2022: 
 

Nancy: 
 
My apologies. Somehow, I failed to copy and paste 
your email report into my master document. I 
always double-check that I've not missed any, but 
somehow this time I failed. Please convey my 
apologies to the people in your club. 
 
Andy Scheer 
Editor 
The Restorer 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Watch email & texts for more information 
concerning future meeting date & location.  

 https://www.victoriamodelaclub.com 
Thanks to Anita, we now have a new website. 

Be sure to like the 
Victori-A’s Ford Model A Club 

Thanks to all club members and friends for pictures and 
info, the November 2020 issue The Flying Quail, and 
The Ford Squeaks for articles and information in this 
issue of our newsletter. 

  

 

 

October 2020 

2021 Dues 
are due by 12/31/2020 

Please pay your $20 club dues to 
Treasurer Gail Henrichs 

 

Club dues are $20 and due now 

Hi, Nancy. My name  is  Jason, and I got your 
number  from  the  MAFCA  website.  I'm 
reaching  out  to  see  if  you,  or  one  of  the 
members of your chapter, has a set of original 
1929 license plates for sale.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

There is a Presidential Proclamation every year proclaiming 
the fourth Thursday of November as a National Day of 
Thanksgiving. It is a day set aside to be thankful for our lives, 
our freedoms, our blessings and above all to God for giving us 
this life. 
On Face Book the other day my daughter posted the 
following about Thanksgiving:  growing up in Singapore 
we always went to a Thanksgiving Day celebration 
hosted by the American Association. Part of the service 
included the US Ambassador reading the president’s 
Thanksgiving proclamation. I grew up thinking the 
proclamation was a really big deal and I figured in the 
states it would be on TV and in the newspaper. Then I 
moved back to the states and found out no one had even 
heard of it and knew it happened. The Associated Press 
releases it every year so when I did the editorial page for 
the paper the day before Thanksgiving (it was a small 
paper and we didn’t publish on holidays) I always made 
sure to include it. (Note, you can Google and find it on 
www.whitehouse.gov)

 

 

Remember  
Our  

Veterans 
 

November 11 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A HARD LESSON LEARNED by Jim Fredenhagen, 
from Tinkering Times Oct 2020, Anchorage Auto 
Mushers of Alaska, Tom Cresap, Editor.  
 
Jim’s daughter Shelby’s vehicle, 1979 Dodge PU she 
named Tangerine Tanny went up in flames. There was 
smoke coming out of the heater. She pulled over and shut 
everything off until her dad could get to her. 10 minutes 
later the whole cab was engulfed, and the fire department 
did their job, but it was a total loss. There must have been 
leaf debris in the heater that ignited when the fan resistor 
inside got hot when the fan was turned on. Since leaves 
are starting to fall be more aware of them collecting 
around the car’s heater/vent opening and keeping it clear, 
maybe blowing out the heater with compressed air, and 
having a fire extinguisher mounted conveniently. 

lose one hour on 
the 1st 

on the 3rd 

on the 24th 

2021 Dues 
Are now due 

Please pay your $20 local club dues to Treasurer Gail Henrichs. 
Membership in the MAFCA or MARC is not mandatory to join the Victori-A’s, but we do 
encourage all members to join one or both. Application forms for these clubs can be obtained on 
their website as follows: MAFCA www.mafca.com ($50); MARC www.modelaford.org 
($45).You will receive all the national information and opportunities in the enjoyment of your 
Model A. You will also receive The Restorer magazine. (mafca) or Model A News magazine 
(marc). Membership does not require the actual possession of a Model “A”, but merely an 
interest in the club’s objectives, and a desire to take an active part in club activities. 



 
 



 



 

Photo by Sharon Davis, Bakersfield, CA
If you have a special photo of your Model A Ford, send it to us HERE. (Maybe it will show up in our next 

edition.)
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo by Garth Shreading 
November 2020 The Flying Quail 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MAFCA's National Tour 

June 20-24, 2021 
 
 

Email us at: 
 

whitemountainadventure@gmail.com 
 

or 
 

check out the  
Early Bird Newsletter 

 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2021 NATIONAL TOUR 
 

Check out the 
 

EARLY BIRD NEWSLETTER 
 

https://www.2021mafcanationaltour.com/ 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                             
 
 
 
 
 

The Steering Wheel 
Nancy Whiddon, Editor 
P. O. Box 3603 
Victoria, TX77903 
************************** 
November 2020 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 HAPPY THANKSGIVING 
26th NOVEMBER 2020 

MEN’S TECH SESSIONS 
Every Wednesday morning at 8 a.m. 

Nursery “hitching post” station. 
The sessions in September will be: 

November 4, 11, 18, 25 
Come and join in on these sessions.  Everyone can 

learn something NEW. 

November 2020 

 

 

 


